At A Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 1st day of May, 2006

Roll Call:                Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilman

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                   George A. Woolsey, Councilman
1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by former Councilman James Manley
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      None.

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      None.
4. a.  Hiring of Police Officer

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to hire Tammy L. Caulkins as Police 

      Officer for the Town of Newburgh.  Interviews from the Civil Service list were 

      conducted and Ms. Caulkins has been selected.  The starting salary will be 

      $42,787.00 per PBA contract and a start date of May 25, 2006.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to hire Tammy L. Caulkins as a Police 

      Officer for the Town of Newburgh at a starting salary of $42,787.00 per PBA contract 

      and to commence on May 25, 2006, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
5.    Public Hearing:  (7:00 P.M.): Merritt Lane Drainage District

      Supervisor Booth asked Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal advertising 

      and posting requirements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this Public 

      Hearing was posted in Town Hall on April 18, 2006, legal notice was published in the 

      Mid Hudson Times on April 19, 2006 and in the Sentinel on April 21, 2006.     

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to open the Public Hearing, 

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said that usually there is a 

      representative here to present their project.  Hamilton Staples, one of the petitioned 

      parties, explained that their representative was delayed and will be here presently. 

      At this time a recess of the Public Hearing was called.  Vote on the recess - Mr. 
      Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – aye; Mr. 
      Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

8.    Resolution of Introduction:  Local Law amending 174.29.1 “Condominium 

      Parking Regulations”

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this item.  This 

      proposed Local Law implements only the handicapped parking regulation and deletes 
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      the requested 15 m.p.h speed limit for Maggie Road in the Highland Village of 

      Meadow Winds.  Handicapped parking will be allowed only for vehicles with 

      permits.  The proposed date and time for the Public Hearing is May 15, 2006 at 7:00 

      P.M.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to schedule the Public Hearing for 

      Local Law Amending Section 174.29.1”Condominium Parking Regulations” of 

      Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic:  Of the Code of the Town of Newburgh:  

      Maggie Road in Highland Village”, for May 15, 2006 at 7:00 P.M., seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

9.    Resolution:  SEQR Designation and Determination for “Open Space Plan” for 

      the Town of Newburgh
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this item. As part of the 

      Comprehensive Plan, an implementation measure was recommended for the 

      development of an Open Space Plan for the Town, which will identify and prioritize 

      open space for preservation.  The Town has secured a matching grant from the 
      NYSDEC for $12,000 for this work from the Hudson River Estuary Program.  The 
      Town Board has already authorized the Supervisor to execute the grant agreement, 
      but as part of the submission, the DEC requires a negative declaration.   
      Councilwoman Greene asked if David Smith from Saccardi & Schiff will be touring 

      the properties in the Town and Mr. Taylor said he will be.    
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution of SEQR 
      Designation and Determination – Town of Newburgh Open Space Plan, seconded by 

      Councilwoman Greene.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

10.   Resolution:  SEQR Designation and Determination for “Diamond Court 

      Improvement Area”

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this item.  This 
      endeavor started taking place in 2001 when a petition was submitted by the owners of 

      property along Diamond Court to have the Town finance the improvement of their 

      road to Town standards and to accept the road as a Town road.  The costs for 
      improving the road over time have been solely the property owners.  In the petition it 

      stated that $31,944.00 was to be expended for the improvement, but the Town 

      Engineer reviewed the proposed work and the costs of the improvement should be 

      revised to an estimated $64,000.00.  This resolution determines a Negative 

      Declaration and that $64,000.00 is sufficient.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution of SEQR 

      Designation and Determination-Proposed Diamond Court Highway Improvement 

      Area, seconded by Councilman Benedict.  
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

11.   Public Interest Resolution: Diamond Court

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained this item.  This 

      resolution is subject to permissive referendum.  This would give the property owners 
      along Diamond Court time to change their minds and if that is the case, they would 

      have to submit in writing that they no longer want the improvements done.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adopt the Resolution Making 

      Certain Determinations and Approving Construction of Street Improvements on 

      Diamond Court, and Determining Benefited Area for Diamond Court Improvements 

      After Further Public Hearing, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 
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      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

12.   Animal Control:  Award of Contract for Roof Repairs

      Supervisor Booth explained that at our last Audit Meeting / Work Session, the Board 
      had awarded the roof contract to a certain company.  It came to their attention that a 
      quote was inadvertently not attached. The quote that was missing was from TH 
      Remodeling & Renovations from Newburgh, NY in the amount of $2,995.00.  This 
      would be taken out of the T-94 Account.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to rescind the motion from April 26, 

      2006 meeting, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the contract for roof repairs 

      to the Animal Control Building to TH Remodeling & Renovations in the amount of 

      $2,995.00, to be taken out of the T-94 Account, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

13.   Highway Department:

      a. Start Process to Hire Seasonal Laborers

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to start the process 

      of hiring six (6) seasonal laborers for the coming season – May 1, 2006 until 

      November 30, 2006.

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request for the 

      Highway Department to start the process of hiring six (6) seasonal laborers, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 

      b. Award of Bid for Brush Grinding

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the Brush 

      Grinding Bid to R.T.I. Industries, LLC, Stormville, NY for the bid cost of $349.00 

      per hour.  There was another bidder Stump-n-Wood from Rhinebeck, NY in the bid 

      amount of $312.50 per hour.  The bid received from Stump-n-Wood did not submit 

      their bid on our bid forms so it is disqualified.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town 

      of Newburgh, said the fact it was not received on our bid form it does disqualify the 
      bid.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the Brush Grinding Bid to 

      R.T.I. Industries, LLC in the bid amount of $349.00 per hour, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      c. Award of Bid for Heavy Duty Truck

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to award the bid for 

      the Heavy Duty Single Axle Plow / Sander Truck to Mid Hudson Mack, Inc from 

      Montgomery, NY in the amount of $145,397.85.  The money for this purchase is in 

      the 2006 equipment budget.  There was a second bid from Arkel Motors with options.  
      Their bid prices were lower then Mid Hudson Mack.  Why didn’t we accept them?  
      Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, explained that options are not part of 

      the specifications.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the bid for the Heavy Duty 

      Single Axle Plow / Sander Truck to Mid Hudson Mack, Inc in the amount of 

      $145,397.85, seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 
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      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      d. Start Process to Promote Working Leader

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to start the process 
      of filling the vacant Working Leader position.  Mr. Benedict would need to post the 

      job within all departments.  Supervisor Booth said that we have been short one 
      Working Leader for some time.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to allow Mr. Benedict, Highway 

      Superintendent, to start the process of filling the vacant Working Leader position, 

      seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      e. Start Process to Hire Laborers

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to start the process 

      of hiring two full time laborers.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve Mr. Benedict’s request to 

      start the process of hiring two full time laborers, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio- aye; Mrs. Greene 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

14.   Code Compliance:  Approval of Road Name (Clover Lane)

      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to approve the 

      road name Clover Lane which is located off Prospect Hill Road.  This road is located 

      in the Wallkill Post Office and the Plattekill Fire District.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the road named Clover 

      Lane, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent. 

5.    Public Hearing:  End Recess

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to end the recess, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

      Richard Forbe, representative from Hannigan & Handel, came forward for this item.  

      Mr. Forbe said he wasn’t prepared to be here tonight and asked Jim Osborne, Town 

      Engineer, if he had the map for the drainage district available to be used tonight.  Mr. 

      Osborne said he would have to go his office to retrieve it.  He apologized for the 

      inconvenience because Mr. Stanley Schutzer, attorney in charge of this project,  could 

      not be here. 
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to recess the Public Hearing, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
15.   Announcements & Other Presentations

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that his office will be open Saturday, May 

      6, 2006 from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon.  At that same time, County Legislator 
      Anthony Marino will be here to meet with constituents from 10:00 a.m. until 12:00 
      noon.  
      Supervisor Booth announced that the Water Department will be conducting hydrant 

      flushing starting Monday, May 8, 2006 at approximately 8:00 a.m. until Friday May 

      12, 2006 and then again Monday May 15, 2006 until Friday May 20, 2006.  During 
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      this time you may find some discoloration in the water.  This is a regular event which 

      is necessary to remove the sediment from the distribution lines. 
16.   Public Comments

      Rand Otten / Fostertown
      Voiced her concern about the speed on Frozen Ridge Road, the storm drains and the 

      part of the road at Willets Way.
      Supervisor Booth said speed is a chronic problem in the Town because people use 
      these roads to get to Route 84 and 87.  We will have more motorcycle patrols on 
      roads such as yours.  Councilman Piaquadio and he have been working with State 
      Assemblyman Tom Kirwan about the possibility of purchasing speed cameras. The 
      speed cameras will record your speed and will take a picture of your license plate.  
      We will then kindly send a “gift” in the mail.  They are hoping after receiving enough 
      “gifts” in the mail they will slow down.  We are looking into the legality of the 
      cameras before we go any further.   Councilman Piaquadio said there would no points 
      to the driver.  It is a fine to the registered owner of the vehicle.  It would help lower 
      the taxes if we impose a $50.00 fine.  There would be no selective enforcement.  
      These might be portable units in the trunks of unmarked cars, so we would be able to 
      move them around to different areas.  

      Supervisor Booth said he will refer the Willets Way issue to Todd DePew, Deputy 
      Highway Superintendent.  
      As for the storm drains the Highway Department is in charge of cleaning them out 

      and Mr. DePew said they in the process of cleaning them out.
5.    Public Hearing:  End Recess

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to end the recess for the Public 

      Hearing, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
      Hamilton Staples, Project Manager for the various projects that are involved in the 
      proposed drainage district, came forward to do the presentation.  There are several 
      parcels of land involved in this petition:  Lands of Bento, Larry Cosman, Mount Airy 
      Fruit Farm, Joseph Palmerone, Taylor’s Way, the Maier Family Partnership, Hickory 
      Shadow, Rocky Heights, Inc. and Summer Kim.  The name of the drainage district is 

      taken after one of the long term roads in the Town of Newburgh – Merritt Lane.  The 

      idea was to consolidate all the properties into a joint drainage district instead of many 

      smaller districts.  The purpose of this district is to allow the maintenance and taxation 

      throughout the property owners based on whatever properties this district will require 

      at the completion of the subdivisions.  The maintenance of that facility will include 

      the pipes, all the apparatus and the proposed drainage ponds.  Initially there are two 

      stormwater bodies that will be in the district, based on the Hickory Shadow 

      subdivision, which fronts on Lattintown Road and the proposed Cosman Drive which 
      has preliminary approval from the Planning Board.  The Palmerone and 

      Taylor’s Way subdivision facility will have a sand filter and they have received final 

      Approval from the Planning Board.  The taxing will be according to a benefit 

      formula.  The initial budget of $2,907.40 was submitted by project engineers, DePuy 

      Engineering.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, said this is pretty straightforward and is 

      unique insofar as we are dealing with a drainage district that encompasses multiple 

      projects.  We have multiple petitioners petitioning for the formation of a drainage 
      district.  It is in the best interest of the Town because it consolidates the water quality 

      treatment and retention basins required per regulation rather than have five 

      separate projects, which would probably require the same amount of maintenance.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 
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      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
6.    Resolution:  Designation and Determination of SEQR for Merritt Lane 

      Drainage District

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this resolution is based on the 

      environmental assessment form submitted by the project’s engineer, Thomas DePuy.  

      This action will have no affect on the environment and is considered a Negative 

      Declaration.  Each subdivision that is currently in front of the Planning Board will be 

      subject to separate environmental reviews by the Planning Board.  Councilwoman 
      Greene asked when this would be added to the tax roll for 2007.  Mark Taylor, 
      Attorney for the Town, explained that the Tax Assessor is working on this for the 
      year 2007. 
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adopt the Resolution of SEQR 

      Designation and Determination Regarding the Establishment of the Merritt Lane 

      Drainage District, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.
7.    Resolution:  Approval of Merritt Lane Drainage District     

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this resolution determines that 

      public interest has been served by the establishment of this drainage district.  There 
      are a couple of conditions the Board has required as a matter of course.  One relates 
      to landscaping, which has to be installed in accordance with the plans approved by 
      the Town’s Landscape Architect.  The second condition is the Town’s concern that 
      future property owners are notified when they acquire the property that it is within the 
      drainage district.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution Making 

      Certain Determinations in Relation to and Approving the Establishment of the Merritt 

      Lane Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York 

      Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law, seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

16.   Public Comments

      Elizabeth Reich / Winona Lake

      Asked the Town Board about buffers and the status of them.  Supervisor Booth 

      explained that we had a meeting with Saccardi & Schiff, the Town of Newburgh’s 

      Planners and sent them back with information on what the Town would like them to 

      address.  Supervisor Booth said we are planning on a Special Meeting for May 24, 

      2006 to address this issue.
      Mrs. Reich asked if the Town Board answers all their correspondence.  Supervisor 
      Booth said he does answer them.  Mrs. Reich wanted to know the time frame and 

      Supervisor Booth said it depends on what the nature of the correspondence is and 

      how many.  Mrs. Reich asked if something was sent out on March 28, 2006 and 

      return receipt shows it was received on the 30th, she would give say three days to look 

      it over.  Supervisor Booth said he might receive one return receipt but he also 

      receives twenty more of the same correspondence, so he does not respond to all 

      those copies.  Mrs. Reich asked if Supervisor Booth sent a response to anyone and he 

      said he didn’t, but made sure they were all distributed.  Councilman Piaquadio said 

      every letter he received got a response.. Mrs. Reich said she didn’t receive a response.  
      Mrs. Reich said she has been reading about some grants.  One in particular is the 
      grant for Winona Lake.  She read that you are going to help them with the grant.  
      Supervisor Booth said they requested that we support a grant application for acquiring 

      funds for the dam.  Mrs. Reich asked how much the grant was for.  Supervisor Booth 

      said he thinks it was around $300,000.00.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said 

      it was a little lower and it was to Orange County Planning Open Space.  Mrs. Reich 
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      said she is a little confused because it is a private lake.  Supervisor Booth said that is 

      correct.  Mrs. Reich asked why the Town Board is getting involved.  Supervisor 

      Booth said they were asked by the Homeowners Association in a form of a letter 

      asking for a letter of support.  That is all we did.  We did not file anything or approve 

      any monies.  We just supported it and felt it was in the best interest of the Town.  

      Mrs. Reich asked who did the requesting and how did they go about it?  As far as she 

      is aware no formal vote was taken and according to the bylaws of that association 

      they need to vote on everything.  Supervisor Booth said the letter came from the 

      president of the Winona Lake Association and he said we don’t enforce association 
      bylaws.  They sent us a request and we granted the request.  Supervisor Booth said he 

      doesn’t know what they are doing internally.  Mrs. Reich said they are sending out 

      paperwork and she quoted: “The Board has also voted to apply to Orange County 

      Open Space Funding Program”.  This was another time constraint situation as there 

      were application deadlines and the Town Board had to get in on the act as well as 

      Supervisor Wayne Booth.  It was stated that the Town Board will pull back all their 
      grant requests for the Town.  Both Supervisor Booth and Councilman Piaquadio 
      stated they have no idea what the association letter means.  Supervisor Booth said 
      there was a time constraint because they asked one week before the grant was due for 
      our support.  We entertained their request on April 26, 2006.  As far as us pulling 

      back our grant applications, that is definitely not true.    

      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      Asked if #8 on the agenda could be made generic. 
      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the process in enacting the 

      traffic regulations on private property is one that is generated by the submission of a 

      written request by certain parties such as the Management for the properties, Fire 

      Chiefs or Police Chiefs, so in essence it can not be made generic.  In this case it was 

      specified Maggie Road Condominium Association.
      In December, 2005, he asked for a punch list for repair work to be done to the curbs 

      in Meadow Winds.  Does that list exist?  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that 

      they are aware that the curbs need to be in good condition when they are turned over 

      to the Town.  They have made an attempt to coat the curbs with epoxy which has 

      been rejected after the Highway Superintendent and he inspected them this past 

      winter.  Mr. Quinn said that they received a letter today explaining they will be doing 

      remedial work on the water connections, curbs, etc.  

      On April 7, 2006 he requested Code Compliance to give him three more code 

      violations and he still hasn’t heard back from them.   He has eight and he needs three 

      more violations.  Supervisor Booth said he will ask Mr. Canfield, Code Compliance 

      Supervisor, to get in touch.. 
      Josephia Mandarino /Winona Lake 
      She asked Supervisor Booth to explain what exactly the Town Board and you 

      did in reference to the grant for Winona Lake.   How did you and the Board help 
      facilitate this grant for the Winona Lake Homeowner’s Association?  Councilman 
      Piaquadio said they came to a meeting, identified themselves as the Winona Lake 
      Homeowner’s Association, whether they were or not, and they were going to put a 
      grant into the County for Open Space and hopefully pay for the dam to be repaired.  
      He thinks the whole Board agreed if the dam can be repaired, it would be in the best 
      interest of the Town, especially if it can be done at the expense of the County.  We 

      looked upon this favorably and they are the ones who applied for a grant to repair the 

      dam.  Mrs. Mandarino said if the Town isn’t involved, then why did someone come 

      here to ask for the Town to do something?  Supervisor Booth explained that part of 
      the requirements for Open Space grants is you have to be a municipality.  Mark 

      Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the grant program awards grants to 

      Municipalities.  Associations need to approach the governing Board for a resolution 

      supporting the application.  Accordingly, the Town Board adopted a resolution 

      supporting the application.  A copy of the resolution is on file in the Town Clerk’s 

      office and anyone is entitled to a copy.  Mrs. Mandarino asked if the association is 
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      registered as a not for profit entity and Mr. Taylor said they did present information in 

      respect to their status.  Mrs. Mandarino said as far as an Open Space grant for 

      someone’s private lake, this Board thinks it’s a good idea to help facilitate that.  Mr. 

      Taylor said that preservation includes many mechanisms, such as conservation 

      easements over private property, as well as development rights.  Mrs. Mandarino 
      asked if this Board thinks this grant is a good idea to help facilitate a private lake and 
      where does the money come from.  Supervisor Booth said the money comes from 
      Orange County.  Mrs. Mandarino asked how that is funded and Supervisor Booth said 
      by the taxpayers.  Mrs. Mandarino said that she will be paying for someone’s private 
      lake.  Councilman Benedict said you and everyone else who pays taxes in the County.  
      Mrs. Mandarino asked the Board if they think using taxpayer money is a good idea?  
      Councilman Piaquadio said if they don’t qualify, then the County will not give them 
      the money.  Councilman Benedict said with the resolution we passed it shows that we 
      do and, in his opinion, yes.  Councilman Benedict asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for 
      the Town, if the lake dried up, if they could put houses there.  Mr. Taylor said there 
      would be issues.  Councilman Benedict commented that you have a lot of issues that 
      you should be asking your homeowners’ association.  Councilman Benedict said 
      that collectively we are in favor of a lot of things but he personally is in favor of 
      water in that lake.  Mrs. Mandarino said that she is not part of that homeowners’ 
      association but knows that Frank Carbone stood here for many months or years and 
      tried to get your help to fix their problem.  Councilman Benedict said if Frank 
      Carbone came to us and asked for a resolution of support for a grant, we would have 

      given it.  Mrs. Mandarino said it’s disturbing to her that it’s taxpayers’ money used to 
      facilitate that process.  
      Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn the Town Board Meeting of 

      May 1, 2006 at 8:15 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. 

      Greene – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 4 ayes – 1 absent.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
